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CAMEO Guild Meeting: Thursday, September 15, 2022 
 

Our first Guild meeting for fiscal year 2023 began with a welcome back tea, with tea sandwiches and 
pastries; The meeting was called to order at 7:32 pm. We began our business meeting, following time 
for visiting and socializing, with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
President’s Report: In order to remind the membership of our mission, President Carole Gilbert read 
the purpose of our Guild from the Bylaws: “The purpose of CAMEO shall be to promote and preserve 
the art of quilting, patchwork, appliqué, and related fiber arts; to sponsor workshops, lectures, and 
displays; to stimulate an interest in quilting and occasions for friends to meet for fellowship; and to 
engage in charitable efforts deemed advisable by the membership.” 
Officers: At our August board meeting the board voted to ask Pat Baldauf to fill the position of Vice 
President – Facilitator, and she has accepted the position. 
Storage closet: Carole G., Barb L. and Jackie S. worked on organizing/cleaning our storage area the 
previous week. The cutting mats will be hung up for improved storage. 
The Bylaws/Standing rules committee met to discuss revisions. Bylaws and Standing rules were defined 
and a proposed change to Section 2: Categories of Membership were presented. Discussion followed. 
Comments included a call to “not change the documents piece-meal” but to revise the whole 
document entirely. There did seem to be a consensus that we should simplify our membership 
structure and eliminate the two categories of membership, with every member participating as fully as 
they are able.  
 
Recording secretary’s report: Louise McCormick-Glazier: The minutes from our June meeting 
(potluck/election) as published in our Silhouette Newsletter for Aug/Sept 2022, were accepted with no 
additions or changes and will be placed on file. Additional corrections: Please Note that the positions of 
VP Facilitator and VP Scheduling are the correct titles. (See Bylaws – June 2018) We do not use the title 
of VP Programs any longer. I had seen this in the Newsletter and was carrying it forward incorrectly. 
Jackie Considine noted that her first name had been mis-spelled several times during the past fiscal 
year. Corrected spelling will be used going forward. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Janeen Sharpe: expenses: $156.00 for post office box. Income $700.00 
membership fees received. Total balance= $15,646.00. Budget is due and will be presented in October. 
A note of concern, that membership is dropping and consider that if the guild dissolves, that there are 
specific rules on how the remaining funds are to be disbursed. 
 
Audit Committee report: the result of the Audit for Fiscal Year 21-22 finds all was in order, except for 
one charge for an EFT (electronic funds transfer). Audit report dated Aug 9, 2022. Committee was 
Sharon C., Bonny H and Pat. Baldauf. 
 
V.P. Scheduling: Loreen Garrison: Sarah Gallegos (of Fons & Porter TV program & Decorative Stich co-
owner) will be speaking at our Guild meeting on Wednesday, October 19, 2022. November, Pat 
Rapanos of Park Bench Quilt Shop will come for a trunk show at our Thursday, November 17 meeting 
and present a workshop on the Sparrow Quilt, Saturday, November 19. Options are purchase pattern 
(required) for $12.50 or a kit is available, including pattern, fabric and binding. 
 
Membership: Bonny Heinzel: was absent, but a reminder from Carole to get dues paid up. 
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